
   

 

 
 
 
 
 
October 3, 2024 
 
Jim Hart 
City of Oakland 
637 NE Locust Street 
Oakland, OR 97462 
 
Re: Master Plan (PR#73-2024) 
 WS Name (PWS ID#00581) 
 Master Plan Concurrence 
  
  
Dear Jim Hart: 
 
Thank you for your resubmittal to the Oregon Health Authority’s Drinking Water 
Services (DWS) of plan review information for the Water System Master Plan for the 
City of Oakland. On September 13th, 2024, DWS received a resubmitted finalized copy 
of the City of Oakland, Water Master Plan.  A plan review fee of $4,125 was also 
received by the DWS Portland office.   
 
The Master Plan should represent a 20-year comprehensive planning horizon out to the 
year 2044, based on plan submittal date. The resubmitted plan included an existing water 
system description, future demand estimates, engineering evaluation, evaluations of 
options to meet future demand, financing, and list of recommended projects and cost 
estimates.   A seismic risk assessment and mitigation plan was included.  Upon review of 
the Master Plan, it appears the elements required in Oregon Administrative Rules (OAR) 
333-061-0060(5) have generally been addressed.  The DWS generally concurs with 
revised City master plan and their engineers’ supplemental responses. 
 
With review of the City’s master plan, the City’s water source and distribution system 
were noted as having multiple issues.  The City of Oakland will want to coordinate 
closely with the DWS over the next 20 years to ensure the continued compliance and 
water safety for their customers. 
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If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at 541-231-9077.  I am happy to 
have a conference call or virtual meeting as needed or desired. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Zach Golik, PE 
Regional Engineer 
Drinking Water Services 
 
 


